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January 9, 2020


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
[bookmark: _GoBack]C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that, if enacted, would authorize the King County Executive to enter into a loan agreement with the Washington State Department of Commerce Public Works Board (PWB) for loan financing of capital costs associated with the Brightwater Reclaimed Water Storage project for preconstruction costs. 

The proposed legislation authorizes the execution of a five-year loan agreement between the Washington State Department of Commerce PWB and King County for the Brightwater Reclaimed Water Storage project for state fiscal year 2020 in the amount of $1,000,000 with an interest rate of 0.79 percent. This low-interest loan will save King County ratepayers $615,662 in interest expenses ($115,554 net present value), as compared to 30-year conventional bond financing.

This loan will provide funding for costs associated with the creation of the alternatives analysis and design of the Brightwater Reclaimed Water Storage project, including costs associated with preconstruction and the design phase of the selected alternative for the project.

The proposed legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship by utilizing a low-interest loan that benefits wastewater ratepayers by keeping the sewer rate low and exercising sound financial management building on King County’s long-term fiscal strength. The legislation also furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of environmental sustainability by protecting and restoring water quality.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will save King County ratepayers money and protect water quality in our region.




If your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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